## THE COLONY AT EDINA NEWSLETTER

AUGUST 2018



BOARD, OFFICE AND MAINTENANCE EMAILS:

jeff@colonyedina.com president
ruth@colonyedina.com vice president
mariah@colonyedina.com treasurer
sonja@colonyedina.com secretary
shelley@colonyedina.com member
susan@colonyedina.com member
office@colonyedina.com cheri
maintenance@colonyedina.com
maintenance team

## **UPDATE ON THINGS AT THE COLONY:**

National night out is August 7 and there will be an ice cream truck and a visit from our local police department. Come out and meet the others that live in the colony by the pool from 6:30-8pm.

We had a very good turn out and good feedback at our last forum. Please continue to show up for the forums so we can all have a voice in what happens in our community.

Tree trimming is ongoing.

Landscaping committee has met and is reviewing plants and tree options for next year. They have discovered a comprehensive plan that was put together in the past that they can use to assist them.

Cheri and I researched the washer and dryer dilemma and have discovered that all the washers and dryer drum sizes are within a couple of square inches so there is not a large difference in how much you can wash or dry. The big difference with the front load washers is they do prevent people from overloading them.

See you at the next Forum Jeff

## **FRIENDLY REMINDER AND INFO:**

Please make sure if you are sending any information to the office by email you are using <a href="mailto:office@colonyedina.com">office@colonyedina.com</a>. If you send a question or concern from the web site it is not getting to us because it has an incorrect email address listed and we have not been able to access that section to make the correction. So please know we have not been ignoring your request we are just not getting them.

- 1. When you have a leak or hear dripping please make sure you notify maintenance, so they can check it out and determine if it is owner or association responsibility.
- 2. Please be respectful of owners who have serves animals. Some of the dogs are off leash because they need to be to perform their service. There are a few people that have been very disrespectful and need to stop. If you are not aware of all the exception for service animals, please go to an ADA web site and do your research so you can be better informed in the future.

## HAVE A SAFE AND HAPPY SUMMER